CAPC Minutes for Oct 15, 2007

12:30 – 1:20 University Center Room 262
Members present: Joan Bass; Maria Bullen; John Burningham; Wendy Burns-Ardolino; Nikki Finlay; Rebecca Gmeiner; Cathy Jeffrey; Joe Johnson; Adam Kubik; Catherine Matos; Judith Ogden; Matt Parrott; Jon A. Preston; Susan Sanner; Chris Ward; Zi Wan; and Karen Weaver.

Non-Members Present: Nathan Borchelt; Tom Eaves; Anthony Giovannitti; and Tammy Wilson

Approval of Minutes 

A motion was made to approve the amended minutes from the meeting of October 1, 2007 by Preston, seconded by Burningham, and Council approved.  They are posted at http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/10107.doc
Old Business

NA
New Business  
1. Borchelt explained the editorial changes to Math 1221.  A motion was made by Burningham, seconded by Preston to approve course changes.  Council approved.
http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/MATH1221.doc 
2. Preston stated prerequisite changes to ITFN 3314 were part of housekeeping.  The course will still be required just not as a prerequisite.  A motion was made by Burningham, seconded by Finlay and approved by Council. http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/ITFN3314.doc 
Banner action forms are required to complete the process.

Announcements

NA

Looking Ahead

Burns-Ardolino will notify Council by Friday, Oct. 19 regarding specially scheduled meeting if needed.  Dr. Eaves’ stated the proposal for a BS in Paralegal Studies may be the only agenda item pending College of Professional Studies submission of the final document. 

Eaves announcements:
· Council should expect proposals for a BS in Paralegal Studies and Computer Science in the coming weeks.

· There may be several course proposals as departments are currently working on catalog changes.

· BOR system changes include: 1. two year Schedule mandate. 2. Expanded online course offerings.  Currently Clayton State schedules have errors that are not caught before BOR reports are run.  Eaves recommended a subcommittee review current practices of other institutions and report to CAPC.
· The external MBA was approved by BOR at the last meeting. 

· November BOR meeting will have four external degrees that will be offered at Fayette.  Eaves’ feels they will be approved.  Once approved SACS may visit campus to review external programs.

· Giovannitti questioned process for submitting course proposals.  For the past two years standard practice has been CAPC approval of courses prior to program proposal submission.  Eaves stated the BOR reviewers want details.  It is rare that a program proposal not have existing courses.
· Burns-Arolino requested information about the location of requirements for online delivery.  Eaves stated Best Practice information is on the BOR site and he has experience at four other institutions.  Eaves will communicate with subcommittee regarding issue.
Meeting adjourned at 12:55 p.m. by Burns-Ardolino.
Submitted by: Tammy Wilson

